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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 
PLANNING BOARD 

TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 
 

PROJECT NAME:  POPPY LANE    
PROJECT NO.:   2021-26 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 6, BLOCK 1, LOT 113, 114 & 115 
REVIEW DATE:   15 OCTOBER 2021  
MEETING DATE:  21 OCTOBER 2021 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: ENGINEERING AND SURVEYING PROPERTIES – ROSS WINGLOVITZ 

 
1. As addressed in the applicant’s cover letter, a previously approved subdivision filed in the County 

Clerk’s office on 18 May 1988 as filed map # 88-66 contained a private roadway accessing three (3) 
lots.  The roadway was not detailed at the time and was only referenced by notes on the plans.   The 
applicant’s representatives are requesting waivers for certain sections of the current street 
specifications which were adopted by the Town in 1991.  The applicant’s representatives have 
identified two (2) portions of the road specifications which they cannot meet including the negative 
grading from the existing Town roadway as well as provisions for a 50-foot diameter cul-de-sac.  The 
applicant identifies that the following rationale for the waiver exists: 
 

a. Subdivision pre-dates adoption of private road street specifications. 
b. The construction specifications meet the majority of the current requirements. 
c. Only three (3) lots are proposed accessing from the private road which is similar to that 

permitted access from shared driveway which would allow construction of lesser 
specifications if approved by the Town Board. 

d. The road as proposed would be passable and safe. 
 

2. The applicant’s representatives are requested to identify if a Roadway Access and Maintenance 
Agreement was filed with the original subdivision, or if such documents can be filed at this time 
based on ownership of the underlying land of the roadway and the adjoining lots. 
 

3. Comments from jurisdictional emergency services should be received. 
 

4. The applicant’s representatives are requested to evaluate the use of 12-inch HDPE minimum pipe 
size in the Town of Newburgh is 15-inch. 
 

5. It is recommended that an SWPPP be prepared as the project appears to impact greater than 1-acre 
of disturbance for a residential subdivision less than 5-acres.  A Soil Erosion and Sediment Control 
Plan and coverage under the NYSDEC Stormwater SPDES Permit would be required. 
 

6. Note #3 on the filed subdivision map identifies a plot plan showing the proposed septic system 
design and well location prepared by a P.E. or LS must be submitted and approved by the Town 
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Building Inspector before a building permit can be issued.  Status of the subsurface sanitary sewer 
disposal system should be addressed. 
 

7. A Short EAF form should be submitted for the amended subdivision. 
 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
MHE Engineering, D.P.C. 
 

 
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
 
PJH/dns 


















































